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Officers Contact Information 
 

President – Bill Bonney   214-769-5314  

Vice-President – Clint Cash  972-742-8191 

Secretary – Lee Elms  972-276-2934 

Treasurer – Tracy Barenz              469-343-9087                                                            

 

Directors at Large 

Frank Maxwell (8/14 – 7/16)  214-577-5187 

Jerry Reed (1/16 – 12/17)   214-769-5314 

Bob Ostrowski (4/15 – 3/17)           469-286-7879 

 

Membership Committee 
 

Bill Bonney    214-769-5314 

Brad Buttermore   214-202-7480 
 

Event Coordination-Frank Maxwell 

                                                         214-577-5187 

     

Clint Cash   972-742-8191 

Arthur Clarke, Staff / “DJ” 214-946-3867 

Robert Vaughan, Cruise & Race 972-998-7381 
 

Newsletter 

Tracy Barenz   469-343-9087 

 

Visit our sponsor for discounts: 
 

Chrysler Jeep Dodge City of 

McKinney 
700 S Central Expy McKinney, TX 75070 

972-569-9650 
 

 
 

www.dodgecityofmckinney.com 

http://www.dallasmoparclub.com/
mailto:dallasmoparclub@group.facebook.com
mailto:dallasmoparclub@gmail.com


 

The terms of all Club officers expire in December so nominations will be received in 

October, November, and December with elections to be held in December at the Club’s 

Christmas Party.  With the exception of President, none of the current officers are eligible to 

serve again so be thinking about who you would like to see serving this next year and be sure 

to raise your hand when called on to serve.  Also please have the person’s approval before 

nominating them for office.  Officers serve for one (1) year and may serve two (2) 

consecutive terms. 

Remember to mark your calendar for the Texas State Fair October 15, 2016.  Contact Jerry 

Reed at 214-755-6942if you plan on being a part of the Mopar display of cars.  Remember 

you and anyone in your car gets in free but there are restrictions regarding 

attendance.Gates close promptly at 9AMso plan to arrive NLT 8:30AM and once inside you 

cannot leave until 6PM.  If you want to attend the Fair but don’t have your car ready, Bob 

Ostrowski suggests you park outside the Fair Grounds and hitch a ride in with 

someoneentering their car or truck. 

In the sad news department Tracy Barenz has left for his new position in Wisconsin where he 

will not work as hard and have more time off to spend with Jody and relatives in the area.  

Tracy has been in the Club for 10 years and has faithfully served as a Director, past President 

for two (2) years , Treasurer in 2016 and PentaStar Press editor.  He has agreed to continue as 

the newsletter Editor for the foreseeable future.  Tracy we love you brother and will miss you 

and Jody tremendously.  See you next year at the DMC Southwest Mopar MiniNationals!  

Maybe you willreceive the long distance award!  

Fran Maxwell is now managing the club events and plans to send routine email reminders 

out to members.  Some recurring activities that Club member’s attend are posted on the 

Club’s website.  Several suggestions have come from members Leroy Daniels and Rick Willis 

for cruises.  Leroy has suggested cruising to a winery in Tyler for lunch or dinner and Rick 

suggests we cruise down his way around Hillsboro.  An event that several of us have 

attended is The Edgewood Heritage Festival and Car Showwhich is set for Nov 12, 8:45AM to 

4:00PM in Edgewood, Texas. This is an easy drive over to this show which is just a short 

distance out highway 80 past Wills Point.  Brad Buttermore usually calls ahead to have them 

reserve us space together.  This is a great family friendly event with something for the whole 

family. Thanks to Frank Llano for hosting the club and spotting some cash for winners at 

Norma’s car show on September 17.  Regrettably my car was down that day as I was 

updating it to a FiTech EFI system.  Brad Buttermore helped me start the projectby helping 

me to remove the gas tank and route two(2) 3/8” hard lines for supply and return.  Brad  

learned the hard way that my lift does not allow him to walk under it without stooping..    
 

Bill 

      



                                     
       

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to all members who have renewed their membership. 

 

 

 
 

 

Remember the new NAPA Auto Parts Store in Wylie has extended DMC members a discount. 

Dallas Mopar Club members have on line access to the NAPA parts listing, pricing and can 

place orders for pickup.  Go to www.napaprolink.com  and log in, username: DallasMopar, 

password: DMC1234 

 
On checkout place your name in the “cart name” 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Membership 

http://www.napaprolink.com/


  

 

The meeting was called to order at 2:10pm by President Bill Bonney.  Bill thanked all the members for coming today and 

that it is the 15th anniversary of 9/11. 

 

We have two guests today, Joe and Diana Arenal, and they drove their '65 Fury. 

 

Bill went over some of the  highlights of Friday nights' Board meeting, which was held at Frank Maxwell's house.  They 

discussed a lot of the good and bad things that occured at the MiniNats.  They were short 6 judges...the ones that were 

supposed to be provided by the DFW LXClub.  We did have a good return on the MiniNats survey.  A Bar-b-que grill was 

given away to the winner of the survey.  The food vendor got a poor rating this year.  Our food vendor that we had used 

last year was already booked for that Saturday.  A man from Gilbert, Arizona won the long distance award this year.  We 

had paid $100 for the top fuel dragster to come and everybody thought it was a good idea.  They said the kids really liked 

it, and a lot of pictures were taken with the dragster.  Our total income was $239.00. 

 

Treasurers' report:  $21,516 in the bank.  Our income was $7,365 and our expenses were $7,126.  Our Treasurer Tracy and 

his wife Jody are leaving today, and moving to Wisconsin.  Tracy starts his new job on October 1st.  He will continue being 

the newsletter editor and Bill Bonney will perform the Treasurers' duties for the rest of the year.   

 

Events:  Arlington Car Show on 9/16 

              Plano car show on 9/27 

              Normas' at Trinity Mills and Tollway on 9/17 

              Greenvill Car Show on 10/8 

              State Fair of Texas on 10/15 

              Meteor Hanburgers in Wylie on 1st and 3rd Tuesday evenings 

            Kellers the 4th Saturday of the month, get there by 7pm. 

              Edgewood Fall Festival on Nov.12th. 

 

Race Update:  Today is a raceday up in Witchata Falls.  Next Sunday is in Ennis, and in October the last race will be in 

Kennedale. 

 

Club Windbreakers:  There is a problem with the vendor that Gabby is working with, and she and Everrett are working on 

solving that problem. 

 

The elections for new officers is coming up soon and we need some new people All of the officers seats are open so come 

volunteer to be on the board and put some of your ideas in the club. 

 

We had a door prize to give away and Barbara Barnett won the $25 gift certificate to Rock Auto. 

 

The 50/50 pot was won by Jerry Reed, who won $7.00 

The other half of the 50/50 pot was won by our guests Joey and Diana Arenal and their pretty '65 Fury. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lee Elms,  Secretary  

           



 

 

DALLAS MOPAR SPONSORED SHOWS TIMELINES 



 

IBM Build Card for 1967 Chrysler Newport Custom 
       The Chrysler Historical services has Build Info for cars and trucks prior to 1967  

Late 2015 I found that Chrysler Historical had a microfiche copy of the IBM shipping Build Card 

for My 1967 Chrysler Newport. I ordered an email copy of the card and they sent me a copy of the card 

and a write up on the serial number and the options that was installed on the car along with the ship 

date. With this I now have the original build sheet and the original fender tag and all 3 agree with each 

other. 

 
Microfiche copy of IBM Build Sheet 

 The copy is very fuzzy but what do you expect from a copy of a copy. But with the decode info and 

a remade IBM card I was able to verify Information.  

 
Remade IBM Card 

Tech Article                                  



 

 
 After looking everything over I found that the Dates looked wrong according to the what the 

fender tag, Build sheet and the IBM card indicated that the build date was B02 November 2,1966 but the 

actual ship date was 2 days earlier on October 31,1966. I guess the assembly line was ahead of schedule. 

So my car is a Halloween 1966 car. I also found that I was to have Shoulder belts in the car. And I had 2 

6ft long belts rolled up under the rear seat (I thought prior owners put long belts in the car) the shoulder 

belts come from the back seat corners and over the front seat and driver /passenger. These belts don’t 

have any play in them but what do you expect for 1
st
 generation shoulder belts. 

 
Build Sheet from under back seat. 

 
Original Fender Tag 



For those who want to get the IBM card or anything the historical services have the info below is from 

their website. The Cars and Trucks available from Chrysler (FCA) are  as follows. 

Please see the build card order form for further details. Pricing varies depending on the coding that is available 

for the build records. Only check or money order payments made payable to FCA US LLC can be accepted. 

Please contact Historical Services for further clarification. 

 Trucks (1930-1954) 

o There are no code sheets for Dodge Trucks. 

o Only a build card is provided. 

 Cars (1930-1942) 

o Build records for this era were mostly stamped and hand written by the factory workers. 

o There are no code sheets for these years. 

o Only a build card is provided with limited information. 

 Cars (1946-1967) 

o A build card will be provided with decoding. 

 Dodge Cars (1952, 1953, 1956, 1958)  

o There are no code sheets within the Historical Services for these years. 

o Only a build card is provided. 

 Historical Services 

12501 Chrysler Freeway 

CIMS 410-11-21 

Detroit, MI 48288 USA 

 A copy of the title or registration is acceptable as proof of ownership. It must show your name 

and the correct serial number/VIN. If you have an issue with your proof of ownership, please 

contact Historical Services before ordering. 

 It may take up to 4 weeks to complete your request once it is received by the Historical 

Services office. A confirmation email or letter will not be sent once an order is received. 

Payments are turned into the Accounting Department at the end of each month, once the 

order is completed. 

To order go to website. http://www.fcanorthamerica.com/company/Heritage/Pages/Build-Records.aspx 

And fill out this form: 

http://www.fcanorthamerica.com/company/Heritage/Heritage%20Documents/Chrysler%20Historical%2

0Services/Build_Record_Order_Form.pdf 

 

http://www.fcanorthamerica.com/company/Heritage/Pages/Build-Records.aspx
http://www.fcanorthamerica.com/company/Heritage/Heritage%20Documents/Chrysler%20Historical%20Services/Build_Record_Order_Form.pdf
http://www.fcanorthamerica.com/company/Heritage/Heritage%20Documents/Chrysler%20Historical%20Services/Build_Record_Order_Form.pdf


 

Up and Coming Mopar Events: 
 

THE EVENTS LISTED BELOW ARE EVENTS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS 

 
 
Monthly Cruise update:  

Looking forward to seeing you on the road: Brad.buttermore@cadallas.com 214-202-7480 Cell 
cruise in: 

Meteor hamburgers; 600 hwy 78, wylie 75098 

1st and 3rd tuesday of each month, April through October, 6 to 9pm 

WWW.METEORHAMBURGERS.COM 
 

Mopar magic show:   MARCH 25
TH

 2017 @ First baptist church of shrevport 

543 ockley drive , shreveport, La 71106  WWW.MOPARMAGIC.US  
 

 

32nd Annual Southwest MOPAR Mini-Nationals 03 sep 2016; garland central park   

for early registration Visit the club's Mini-Nats page or contact CLINT CASH , 972-742-8191 for more details. 

 

Cowtown MOPARs go to www.cowtownmopars.com for more information  

 

Whitewright Grand Street Fall Festival date:TBD Whitewright, TX 

WWW.WHITEWRIGHT.ORG Contact Brad Buttermore for info on joining the club's cruise to whitewright. 

 

Edgewood Heritage Festival and Car Show. date:tbd, Edgewood, TX 

WWW.EDGEWOODHERITAGEFESTIVAL.COM Contact Brad Buttermore for info on joining the club's cruise to Edgewood. 

 

Texas State Fair; date Oct 22 2016 Contact Jerry Reed or Tracy Barenzfor details. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

mailto:Brad.buttermore@cadallas.com
http://www.meteorhamburgers.com/
../june%202016/WWW.MOPARMAGIC.US
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Joke   

 

 
 

 

Oct 30th, Motorplex 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR INFO CONTACT ROBERT VAUGHAN  
972-988-7381   REV383@YAHOO.COM 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 

Race Info                                                                                         



 
 

 Fellow Newsletter readers since I am now living a couple of miles away (1100) 
I am planning to continue to be the newsletter editor but I do need your help. I need your input on 
what you would like to see in the newsletter.  
 

If I don’t get input I can not put it in the newsletter. 
 
I need the following: 
1. Feature Car 
2. Tech article 
3. Items for sale or trade 
4. Pictures of events, parties, shows  
5.  Any thing you would like to have in the newsletter 

 
Please send Articles, Pictures, your write-ups to: 
 
Tracy Barenz @ Barenzt@sbcglobal.net 
469-343-9087  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Info from the Newsletter editor                                  

mailto:Barenzt@sbcglobal.net


Meeting Information: 
 

Monthly meeting 2nd Sunday of each month at 2:00 pm, Spring Creek BBQ, 
12835 Preston Rd.  SW Corner of Preston and LBJ  

 

BOARD MEETING INFORMATION 
(Based on current officer and board positions) 

 

 

January – Bill Bonney, President July –  Clint Cash, Vice President 

February – Clint Cash, Vice President August – Bob Ostrowski, Director 1 

March –  Bob Ostrowski, Director 1  September – Frank Maxwell, Director 2   

April –  Frank Maxwell, Director 2   October – Jerry Reed,  Director 3 

May – Jerry Reed,  Director 3,  November –  Lee Elms, Secretary 

June – Bill Bonney, President December – Tracy Barenz, Treasurer 

 

Board meetings are open to all club members: Board meetings are usually held at an Officer’s or 

Director’s home starting at 7:30PM the Friday before the Sunday monthly Club meeting and all members are 
encouraged to attend.  Check the DMC website for any last minute time or location changes. 
. 
  

Our Sincere thanks go to  Russell Hardin and the staff of Chrysler Jeep Dodge City of 

McKinney their  support of the Dallas MOPAR Club 

 

 
 

 

 
700 S. Central Expy McKinney, TX 75070 

                                         Sales: (877) 627-1395 Parts & Service: (972) 569-9650 
 

 

Need Speed?  

 Chrysler Jeep Dodge City of McKinney can help you with all of your performance needs.  

We work on all Makes and Models.   

Sales, Parts &Service Department: Employee Pricing Discount bring us a copy of this 
page of the newsletter for proof you are a member of the Dallas MOPAR Club. 

views or opinions expressed by the authors might not express the views of the Dallas Mopar Club, Inc.  Other non-profit classic 
automobile clubs, provided proper credit is given to its source, may reprint all material in the PentaStar Press, including artwork.  We 
ask that two copies of reprints be sent to the editor of this newsletter; one for the author, the other for the club archives.  Commercial 
publications wishing to reprint an entire article should contact the editor for permission. 

Send all contributions for this newsletter to: Dallas Mopar Club, Inc. PO Box 472601 Garland, Texas 75047 
Or email to Tracy Barenz barenzt@sbcglobal.net 

mailto:barenzt@sbcglobal.net

